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Re: No-Action Request of ADP TotalSource, Inc. 

Dear Mr. Huntington: 

In your letter dated November 28,2007, on behalf of ADP TotalSource, Inc. 
("TotalSource"), you request assurances that the Division of Trading and Markets ("~ivision")' 
will not recommend enforcement action to the Commission under Section 15(a) of the Securities 
Exchange Act of 1934 ("Exchange Act") if TotalSource engages in the proposed activities 
described in your letter without registering as a broker-dealer in accordance with Section 15(b) 
of the Exchange Act. 

Based on the facts and representations set forth in your letter, and without necessarily 
concurring in your analysis, the staff of the Division will not recommend enforcement action to 
the Commission under Section 15(a) of the Exchange Act if TotalSource engages in the activities 
described above without registering as a broker-dealer under Section 15(b) of the Exchange ~ c t . ~  

1 As of November 14,2007, the Division of Market Regulation is known as the Division of Tradmg and 
Markets. 

2 TotalSourceYs situation differs fiom the one where a registered representative proposes to establish a 
corporation or other enti& that, among other things, is to receive the representative's commission from the 
registered broker-dealer. Such an entity would be considered an "Employee Owned Corporation." The staff of the 
Division has repeatedly declined to give no-action assurances under Section 15(a) in situations involving Employee 
Owned Corporations. See, e.g., letter from Brian A. Bussey, Assistant Chief Counsel, Division of Market 
Regulation, to Christopher J. Juall and Marc S. Wolff, Wolff Juall Investments, LLC (May 17, 2005) (declining to 
grant no-action relief to the practice of routing commissions or other transaction-related compensation fiom a 
broker-dealer directly or indirectly to an unregistered entity for the benefit of the broker-dealer's registered 
representatives); letter from Barbara A. Stettner, Special Counsel, Office of Chief Counsel, Division of Mdrket 
Regulation, Securities and Exchange Commission, to Matthew D. Wayne, Vanasco, Wayne & Genelly, on behalf of 
a specialist member fm on the Chicago Stock Exchange (Feb. 17,1999) (noting that, absent an exemption, an 
entity that is to receive commissions or other transaction-related compensation in connection with securities-based 
activities generally must register as a broker-dealer); letter from David Shillman, Special Counsel, Office of Chief 
Counsel, Division of Market Regulation, Securities and Exchange Commission, to Richard T. Angelillo, First 
Financial of Citrus County, Inc. (Sept. 22, 1998) (noting that there is no exemption from registration for corporate 
entities formed by registered representatives of broker-dealers that receive securities commissions); letter from Terry 
R. Young, Attorney, Office of Chief Counsel, Division of Market Regulation, Securities and Exchange Commission, 
to Michael E. Dunn, Dunn & Swan, on behalf of Century Investment Group Incorporated (Jan. 29,1996). 
















